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 Our conference team.	

 

Maternal and Child 
Health month. 
 
Next meeting  
16 April 2018 
 
5.30 for 6pm   
Jackie	O’Fee	

Changing	the	Outcome	
for	Children	in	Care	
	
Julie	at	Conference  

 

Attendance	(by	Sunday	
6pm)	to	Gary	Morgan	
ph	473	9295	
gary@MTL.co.nz 
Pupuke	Golf	Club,		
231	East	Coast	Rd,	
Mairangi	Bay.	
www.ecbrotary.co.n

 Please note apologies to Gary for the next couple of 
weeks. 

	

As	I	said	at	Monday’s	meeting	I	stand	in	awe	of	the	passion	and	
enthusiasm	of	many	people	who	run	various	projects.		This	leads	on	
to	the	fact	that	there	are	so	many	good	projects	out	there	which	are	
under	the	auspices	of	Rotary	that	it	makes	it	difficult	to	know	
exactly	which	one	to	fully	support.		Again	this	leads	on	to	the	fact	
that	many	of	these	projects	would	not	happen	were	it	not	for	Rotary	
Foundation.		That	being	the	case	my	plea	to	you	is	to	support	Rotary	
Foundation.		There	are	a	number	of	ways	in	which	you	can	do	this.		
Obviously	joining	the	Centurions	Club	is	one.		They	also	have	small	
collection	boxes	very	similar	to	the	old	Barnados	box	which	many	of	
you	would	remember	from	your	youth	and	into	this	can	go	your	
loose	change	and	make	a	contribution	to	Foundation.		Remember	
that	this	year	we	were	awarded	the	cup	for	the	most	Rotary	
Foundation	contributions	of	the	District	and	it	would	be	nice	to	
repeat	that	again	next	year.	 
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	 16	April	 23	April	 30	April	 7	May	
	 Jackie	O’Fee	

Changing	the	Outcome	for	
Children	in	Care	

Murrays	Bay	Intermediate	
Cycling	Team.	Murrays	Bay	
Primary	Music	Therapy	

Quiz	Night	
Partners	Evening	

Club	Meeting	
Committee	Meetings	

Grace	 Robyn	Young	 Monica	Webb	 Alan	Astrop	 Graham	Rice	
Reception		 Monica	Webb	 Lynette	Miller	 Beverley	Lea	 Jenna	Tuuta	
Attendance	 Gary	Morgan	 Steve	Jenkins	 Steve	Jenkins	 Steve	Jenkins	
Cash	Desk	 	 	 Bob	Baird	 	
Fellowship	 Sue	Yi	 Sue	Yi	 Sue	Yi	 Ian	Collard	
	 Paul	Asquith	 Paul	Asquith	 Paul	Asquith	 Paul	Asquith	
	 Warwick	Moulton	 Warwick	Moulton	 Warwick	Moulton	 Warwick	Moulton	
Stewards	 Bruce	Dunlop	 Graham	Rice	 Rod	Fergusson	 Alan	Astrop	
	 Jim	Mayo	 Jenna	Tuuta	 David	Aickin	 Martin	Reiss	
	 Alistair	New	 Alex	Reed	 Warren	Patterson	 Barry	McLean	
3	Min.	Talk	 	 	 	 	
Intro.	Speaker	 Jenna	Tuuta	 Beverley	Lea	 Fellowship	Committee	 	
Thank	Speaker	 Warwick	Moulton	 Robyn	Young	 	 	
Parting	Thought	 Bernie	Woods	 Alistair	New	 Warren	Patterson	 Kumar	Naik	
Julie	 Beverly	Lea	 Jim	Mayo	 Lynette	Miller	 Barry	McLean	
If	you	cannot	carry	out	your	allocated	duty,	it	is	your	responsibility	to	arrange	for	someone	else	to	do	that	duty	
Our	Exchange	Student	Contact	Details:		
Julie	is	currently	with	Sean	and	Vicky	Harris,	43	William	Gamble	Road,	Greenhithe.	(09)	4414955	

 
 Plunket Solid Foods course 
which the Club and Monica 
supported. 
 
Notices 
President Keith said he had 

enjoyed conference and found three of the speakers 
illuminating.  
Kelly Mumford was very impressive.  She is a young woman 
severely injured and left with disabilities from a brain injury in a car crash at 21 yrs age. 
She is a presenter at the RYDA programme all over NZ.  
Lea Vellenowethon on adventure racing-7 days with only 10 hours sleep! She is Dep 
Principal at Hobsonville Point Secondary School. 
Pio Terei was excellent, humorous and philosophical with a serious message. 
The Club received trophies for the International Youth Award and the Fortune Group 
Cup for donations to Foundation. 
P G Peter received the Rotary Foundation Citation for Meritorious Service (only one 
per District).  

 
Jamal from Bangladesh said they had been in the 
country since the start of February and had enjoyed the 
people and the countryside. They had also enjoyed the 
smaller conference compared with the 2000 at theirs. 
Bangladesh and New Zealand had good relations 
especially at cricket. They have 500 Rotary clubs for their 
162 million people which includes 1 million Myanmar 

refugees. Rotary working locally and globally made impossible things possible. He  
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thanked New Zealand and the club for the support of an orphanage in his country. Our 
club and members provided 10 beds and there is a sign at the front door 
commemorating that. Photo shows the team presenting a banner to the Club. 
Murray said that the next partners’ night was on 30 April and would have a multicourse 
menu and a quiz evening. He hoped the trip to Whangamomona went well. 
Monica had enjoyed her day at the Plunket food preparation course and it had been 
well received by the six mothers present. See photo. 
Interact at Pinehurst will continue to supply clothes and shoes to the south Auckland 
school and support to orphans in Tanzania. Sharon who has been working in Nairobi is 
hoping to provide a similar service in Tanzania. 
PE Jennifer had received a banner from Isabel Lambert ( IYE lead person D5010 
France) who visited the club recently. She had also sent some spare Kiwi money for 
the Sunshine fund. One of the Bangladeshi Rotarians won the raffle and then donated 
it to a member of the Whangarei Sunshine Club. 


